
DRAFT: 
Mordable Housing 

California General Plan Law requires each jurisdiction to update their General Plan Housing 
Element every five years. El Dorado is required to update its Housing Element by June 30,2008. As 
part of the process, each city and county must have land zoned to accommodate its fair share of the 
regional housing need. The California Department of Housing and Community Development (HCD) 
provides to each Council of Governments (COG) the number of dwelling units that must be planned 
for within the COG for the next planning period. The Sacramento Area Council of Governments 
(SACOG) has prepared a Regional Housing Needs Plan (RHNP) allocation for each jurisdiction within 
SACOG. These preliminary allocations will be revised and finally adopted in December of 2007. The 
draft El Dorado County RHNP housing dwelling unit allocation for the planning period 2006-2 1 13 
follows: N 
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Low 
($52,300 MFI) 

Moderate 
($65,400 MFI) 

Above Moderate 
($78,500 MFI) 

Total - 11,739 10,557 

In El Dorado Countv most. if not all. planned dwell in^ units not covered bv a Develo~ment 
Ameement mav need to be planned as Affordable Housing 

According to the consultant (May 10,2007) at full theoretical build-out, the General Plan 
allows 32,491 units, of which 1 1,976 have been built, leaving 20,5 15 dwelling units planned to be built 
by 2025. 6,025 of the remaining 20,5 15 theoretical units are covered by Development Agreements that 
do not require affordable housing. This leaves a theoretical 14,490 El Dorado County dwelling units to 
be built between now and 2025, including all affordable housing units. Considering the allocation for 
moderate or below income for 2006-2013 is 8,025 with 5,817 allocated to Low or Very Low Income, 
and assuming at least an equal allocation for 2014-2025, theoretically all of the units not in 
Development Agreements would be required to meet EDC affordable 
housing allocations if the allocation was actually enforced. 


















